
COMMON COUNCIL MEETING  
DECEMBER 5, 2011 
TIME: 7:00 P.M. 
 
Present: Mayor Gary Herbert, Darrell Poling, Herb Hunter, Jamie Cain, Bill 
Wenning and Helen Gardner.    
 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Roll call was taken.  
 
Minutes were approved motion by Herb Hunter and seconded by Helen 
Gardner.  Ayes Herb Hunter, Darrell Poling, Bill Wenning, Jamie Cain and 
Helen Gardner. Nays none.  So passed. 
 
Rick Emsweller will be the Council appointment for the DCCF Board. 
 
Motion by Bill Wenning and seconded by Helen Gardner to pass Resolution 
2011-14, transfer of funds for the Sanitation Department.   Ayes Darrell 
Poling, Jamie Cain, Herb Hunter, Bill Wenning and Helen Gardner.  Nays 
none.  So passed. 
 
Motion by Darrell Poling and seconded by Bill Wenning to pass Resolution 
2011-15, transfer of funds.  Ayes Herb Hunter, Jamie Cain, Darrell Poling, 
Bill Wenning and Helen Gardner.  Nays none.  So passed. 
 
Motion by Jamie Cain and seconded by Darrell Poling to pass Resolution 
2011-16, recognizing outstanding leadership.  Ayes Darrell Poling, Jamie 
Cain, Herb Hunter, Bill Wenning and Helen Gardner.  Nays none.  So 
passed. 
 
Council members expressed their comments; Bill stated it has been a pleasure 
working with everyone.  Not always did everyone agree, but had respect. 
Jamie stated it had been a pleasure to work with everyone. 
Helen thanked the Council members and the citizens of Greensburg. 
Herb thanked everyone as well. 
Darrell stated it had been a pleasure working with Herb, Helen and Bill.  He 
stated Miss June, I will really miss you. 
Clerk-Treasurer thanked everyone as well. 
City Attorney stated ideas were fresh and a lot of fun. 
Mayor also echoes what everyone had said and then handed out gifts and 
Appreciation Plaques to Bill Wenning, Herb Hunter, Helen Hunter and L. June 
Ryle. 
 
Helen Gardner brought to the attention concerning trash pickup info on water 
bills, does not reach everyone in time.  She would like to see the bills put in an 
envelope then all information can be put in the envelope. 
 
Helen Gardner and Bill Wenning stated they had received a letter that was not 
signed and if this person doesn’t come forward then they cannot address the 
letter. 
 
Bill Wenning would like to know if the water office could have a way to save 
peoples information on auto pay. 



A question was asked if there was any flooding with this rain. 
 
Mayor mentioned the $2 million grant for gas creek and that the project is going 
to run higher than thought. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
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